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December 22, 2011 
 
Mr. Gordon Sester                                                            
33205 SE Oxbow Dr 
Gresham, OR 97030 
 
 
Dear Mr. Sester, 
 
I am pleased to inform you that the Multnomah Board of County Commissioners has approved 
your reappointment to the Agricultural Board of Review at today’s meeting. You are asked to 
serve a two year term that will end on December 31, 2013. 
 
Karla Hartenberger will be your contact regarding the group’s activities. Karla can be reached at 
karla.k.hartenberger@multco.us or by phone at 503-988-3278, Ext.26241. 
 
On behalf of the Board, thank you for your willingness to participate in County Government. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Jeff Cogen 
Multnomah County Chair 
 
 
 
 
 
Cc: Karla Hartenberger, Agricultural Board Staff Liaison 
      Kathleen Todd, Office of Citizen Involvement 
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